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APPLICATION FEE (DUE AT TIME OF FILING OF APPLICATION)

APPLICANT: ~] 'Cmm;l N&W\ ngnk Doy FILE# 67 -27].

RESIDENTIAL:  $50.00 , COMMERCIAL: $150.00
INTERPRETATION:  $150.00 ,

AREA X : USE X
APPLICATION FOR VARIANCE FEE........ Ceenean ceree...8 50,80 Q
*® ® * 6
ESCROW DEPOSIT FOR CONSULTANT FEES .....ovvuvnnn. s 360 61. %& M{
#¢I(>
DISBURSEMENTS: » 4
STENOGRAPHER CHARGES: $4.50 PER PAGE
PRELIMINARY MEETING-PER PAGF,‘A ) ....... s 2°). /D 1
2ND PRELIMINARY- PER PAGE XA s 949 50 :
3RD PRELIMINARY- PERPAGE . ... ............ 1
PUBLIC HEARING - PERPAGE . ....cnvvnnn... $
PUBLIC HEARING (CONT’D) PER PAGE........ $ 3
TOTAL............ .8 /R .50
ATTORNEY’S FEES: $35.00 PER MEEETING
PRELMMEE’I‘ING.Q\?).‘: g s 55 )
IND PRELIM. . ...... .. .[1/:2. 0 $ 35.00
BRDPRELIM. . .o vveenernneenanaenees eeeeenn $
PUBLIC HEARING. . ........... e s
PUBLIC HEARING (CONT'D) .. .vuuevnnennnnnns s
TOTAL .. vvnnrrnenenn. s 70.00
MISC. CHARGES:
, e $ .
TOTAL .. ..vuvevenenn. s /9. .50
LESS ESCROW DEPOSIT . . ..... s 302.02
(ADDL. CHARGES DUE).......

REFUND DUE TO APPLICANT..S_///f. s /10. 50
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NORTH PLANK QEVELOPMENT COMPANY, L L. C )
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Town of New Windsor
555 Union Avenue
New Windsor, NY 12553
(845) 5634611

RECEIPT
#528-2002

06/12/2002

North Pfank Development Co, L L c +FOL-H7
5020 Route 9 W
Newburgh, NY 12550

Received $ 50.00 for Zoning Board Fees on 06/12/2002. Thank you for
stopping by the Town Clerk's office.

As always, it is our pleasure to serve you.

Deborah Green
Town Clerk
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NEW WINDSOR ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS 14-7-10.11

X
In the Matter of the Application of MEMORANDUM OF
‘ DECISION GRANTING
GEORGE TRAVER/NORTH PLANK DEVELOPMENT USE & AREA
VARIANCE
#02-27.
X

WHEREAS, GEORGE TRAVER, 42 Blanche Avenue, New Windsor, NY
12553, owner, and NORTH PLANK DEVELOPMENT COMPANY LLC., % John
J. Lease Realtors, 5050 Rt. 9W, Newburgh, N. Y. 12550, contract vendee, have
made application before the Zoning Board of Appeals for a 5,837 sq. ft. lot area,
50 ft. lot width, 9 ft. front yard, 5 ft. side yard, 10 ft. total side yard, .78 ft. floor
area ratio, plus a use variance to allow construction of a single-family residence
at the above location in an NC zone; and

WHEREAS, a public hearing was held on the 24th day of June, 2002
before the Zoning Board of Appeals at the Town Hall, New Windsor, New York;
and

- WHEREAS, the Applicant was represented by Daniel J. Bloom, Esq. and
Gregory Shaw, P. E.; and

WHEREAS, there were two spectators appearing at the public hearing;
and

WHEREAS, two persons spoke in favor of the Application; and

WHEREAS, a decision was made by the Zoning Board of Appeals on the
date of the public hearing granting the application; and

WHEREAS, the Zoning Board of Appeals of the Town of New Windsor
sets forth the following findings in this matter here memorialized in furtherance
of its previously made decision in this matter:

1. The notice of public hearing was duly sent to residents and businesses
as prescribed by law and in The Sentinel, also as required by law.

2. The evidence presented by the Applicant showed that:

(a) The property is a vacant lot located in a residential neighborhood.



(b) This area has been designated NC by the Zoning Code of the Town
of New Windsor, but there are no uses under the NC provision in the
neighborhood, which is entirely residential.

(c) One of the persons who spoke indicated, in response to a question
by the Chair, that he was in opposition to the Application. His comments,
however, strongly indicated that he was in favor of the Application and was
opposed to any other use of the property other than for the construction of a
one-family house.

(d) The Applicant seeks to build a 30 x 30 single dwelling which will
have side yards of 10 ft., a 31 ft. front yard and a 15 ft. rear yard.

(e) Because of the size of the lot, the only construction that would be
permitted on the lot according to its present zoning, is a 460 sq.
ft. building. Such a construction would be economically infeasible
and highly unlikely.

(f) The residential character of the neighborhood has existed before
the time that Zoning was enacted.

(g) The size of the lot would not permit the construction of a
commercial building having adequate space for the turn around
then use of commercial vehicles, thereby creating a hazard to
motorists on the adjacent roadway. If residential development
were permitted on this property, there would be adequate space
for personal vehicles, however.

(h) If the construction of the one-family house as proposed were
permitted, it would not adversely effect the drainage on the property and, may
slightly improve that problem. It would not cause ponding or collection of water.

(i) Although there was a tax sale of this parce! after the enactment of
the Zoning Code, the tax sale was in the nature of a redemption for unpaid taxes
and not an arms-length sale. This property has, therefore, been continuous
owned since prior to the enactment of zoning.

WHEREAS, The Zoning Board of Appeals of the Town of New Windsor
makes the following conclusions of law here memorialized in furtherance of its
previously made decision in this matter:

A 1. The Applicant cannot realize a reasonable return without the granting
of a use variance.



2. There will be no adverse environmental impact if the proposed use is
granted.

3. - The alleged hardship to the property in question is unique.

4, The variance, if granted, will not alter the essential character of the
neighborhood.

5. The alleged hardship has not been self-created.

6. The interests of justice will be served by allowing the granting of the
Application provided the construction is limited to that of a single-family dwelling
having not less than a 10 ft. side yards, 31 ft. in the front yard and 15 ft. in the
rear yard.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT

RESOLVED, that the Zoning Board of Appeals of the Town of New Windsor
GRANT a request for a use variance in accordance with paragraph one above, for
construction of a single-family residence in an NC zone, at the above address, as sought
by the Applicant in accordance with plans filed with the Building Inspector and
presented at the public hearing.

BE IT FURTHER ,

RESOLVED, that the Secretary of the Zoning Board of Appeals of the Town of
New Windsor transmit a copy of this decision to the Town Clerk, Town Planning Board

and Applicant.
157 U

Chairman

Dated: September 23, 2002.
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June 24, 2002 31

TRAVER/NORTH PLAN DEVELOPMENT

Daniel Bloom, Esg. and Gregory Shaw of Shaw Engineering
appeared before the board for this proposal.

MR. TORLEY: 1Is there anyone in the audience who wishes
to speak on this matter? -

MR. BLOOM: Good evening, Mr. Chairman, members of the
board, my name is Daniel Bloom and I represent the
applicant this evening, North Plank Development
Corporaticn LLC and the applicant has been retained for
the purpose of bringing this application on behalf of
the homeowner, the landowner, which is Ms. Bertha
Traver. I might say in that regard, I also have and I
will submit after the presentation an affidavit from
Miss Traver which traces her ownership of the property
and verifies her ownership of the property and I also
have an affidavit from the next door neighbor, Ms.
Margaret Bulson that I will submit to the board as well
at that time. 1In terms of generalities as the
application indicates we’re here for a use variance,
we’re seeking permission to construct a one family
residence in a zone which is NC at the present time.
Realizing the burden that’s upon the applicant in terms
of demonstrating dollars and cents in terms of the
hardship which the applicant believes exists, I brought
this evening with me to testify before this board Mr.
Eldred Carhart, who’s a licensed real estate appraiser
in New York State for over 30 years with particular
experience in the area of commercial and residential
development in the Orange County area. I also have,
will also be discussing with the board this evening the
plans which were prepared for this evening’s
presentation by Gregory Shaw, professional engineer,
who’s representing the applicant as well. At this
point with the board’s permission, I’d like to turn
over the presentation to Mr. Shaw for the purpose of
presenting particular designs that he would 1like to
present this evening in connection with the
application.

MR. SHAW: Thank you. When we were before this board
for our initial meeting, I prepared the sketch before
you which is now labeled as plot plan number one. And
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basically, what that does it lays in a 30 by 30 foot
single family dwelling on the parcel with what I felt
was appropriate setbacks that being a ten foot side
yard each side and a 31 front yard setback with a 15
foot rear. Again, with this being a residence in an NC
zone, there are really no setbacks for residents, so I
laid in what I thought was appropriate. We discussed
this plot plan as I said at the first meeting and what
the board directed me to do was to come up with another
sketch and that’s labeled plot plan number 2 permitted
use in an NC zone without any area variances. Again,
what I laid in was a building that would fit within the
setbacks permitted in an NC zone. And I called the
structures a service garage because that’s probably
about all you can possibly fit on that and again
providing three parking spaces with the necessary
setbacks. We ended up with a, with a building size of
460 square feet, not very viable. Finally, again, at
the board’s direction, if we were going to be asking
for area variances for the residents, well, the
gquestion came what type of a permitted structure could
be installed on the site with the same setbacks as that
required for or that which was provided for the
residence. And that’s plot plan number 3, which is a
permitted use in an NC zone with area variance. So,
again, if you look at this sketch, the setbacks for
this sketch equal or exceed the setbacks for the
residence. And with that, again, I labeled the
structure service garage, but the maximum size
structure that we could place on that site is 30 feet
by 27 feet for a total of 810 sgquare feet. Again, not
very large for a service garage. Now, I think if you
take a look through the permitted uses in an NC zone,
you’ll find that a service garage is probably a use
that would require the smallest size building. Any
other use in that bulk table I think as you read
through you quickly come to a conclusion that it just
cannot fit on that lot. So, again, we use the label of
the garage cause it’s probably the closest to what it
could be used for. The million dollar question is is
it viable. Is a 460 square foot structure 20 feet by
25 foot viable that’s meeting the setbacks required in
this C zone or even if the board felt generous enough
to get area variances consistent with what we’d be
asking for with a residence is an 810 square foot
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structure a viable building? Again, you’ll notice that
with the 810 foot, I’'m providing two parking spaces,
two parking spaces for the residence and also two
parking spaces for the smaller service garage. I would
like to point out that in our initial discussion at the
workshop session with the planning board when we were
talking about a possible commercial structure on this
lot, I was informed by the fire inspector that it’s
imperative that the cars pull out head first onto Walsh
Road and he also advised us that Walsh Road si a no
parking area. So, again, with parking being critical,
the viability of a commercial structure on the lot
comes into question once again. So that’s a brief
overview of the three plot plans. I think that covers
the entire scheme that we discussed and hopefully, I
will provide the board with some good information to
evaluate this use variance tonight. So, with that.

MR. BLOOM: Yes, thank you, Greg. At this point, I’d
like to again introduce Mr. Eldred Carhart who will
comment upon the economic viability or non viability of
a commercial structure on the premises and in that
regard, I beg the board’s indulgence. Mr. Carhart just
underwent some neurosurgery, his mind is certainly
intact, but his words might come a little slow, so just
bear with us.

MR. CARHART: My name is Eldred Carhart, I’m a
certified general appraiser, I specialize in doing this
kind of work before boards and also appraise commercial

properties. I was asked to review the three plans and
I have tried to make an economic study of each one of
those. Now, if we had a house, it would have a rental

value of about $1,250 a month that could be an 1,800
square foot house or it could be a 900 square foot
house and basically, it’s going to be about the same.
And it would have a vacancy allowance of one month’s
rent every two years and the expenses for this house
would be real estate taxes, which I have estimated at
$3,500, insurance, $500, maintenance repair,
approximately 2 percent, professional management 5
percent and a reserve for replacement of one percent
comes to $5,165. And subtracted from the affective .
gross income that comes to $9,210. Now, if that’s
capitalized at 5 percent and I have supplied for you a
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capitalization schedule, at 5 percent, it would be
$184,200, it would have a value of $184,200. Now,
using a cost approach, 1,800 square feet at $75.00 a
square foot, it’s 135,000 and it has miscellaneous site
improvements would cost about $15,000 which is $150,000
plus the cost of the land. Now, there would be no
functional or locational obsolescence because for a
house, there’s two parking places which are ample for a
house and for one thing and for another thing, the
appreciation rate over a ten year program would be
about 5 percent. Now, this is about double what it
would be on a commercial building. Now, a smaller
garage would be 20 by 23 square feet or, excuse me, 20
by 23, 460 square feet and have a rental value of
$12.50 a month, vacancy of 5 percent would bring, so
it’s $5,450, tenant insurance $200.00, professional
management 5 percent at 275, miscellaneous $250 reserve
for replacement reduces the gross income by $780 and if
that’s capitalized at 9 percent schedule for
capitalization is following it, that would be have a
value, total value of $51,900. Now, to build that
building at $55 a square foot would be $25,300
entrepreneurial profit 5,060 for a total cost of
$30,360. Now, on top of this, there’d be approximate
closing costs of $7,500 plus the cost of the land.

Now, here we have a locational obsolescence of about 25
percent, which is caused by the fact that there’s no
parking or very, very limited parking and 2 1/2 percent
appreciation per year, it would just mean at this
building nobody would build this building, nobody
would, nobody would make the effort to take this on.
Now, a larger garage 30 by 27 was 810 square feet, it
would have about the same rental value of $12.50 a
square foot, that’s $9,615 and it would have an expense
of insurance, professional management, miscellaneous
and reserves replacement which would reduce the
effective gross income to 3,000, excuse me, $8,535.
Again, if that were capitalized at 9 percent, that’s a
value of $94,800. Now, the cost to build this at $55 a
square foot is 44,550 entrepreneurial profit of $8,900,
closing costs are 7,500, 950 plus the cost of the land
which also is again subject to a 25 percent locational
obsolescence and 2 1/2 appreciation rate per year and I
have given the capitalization rate here for your use.
In my opinion, nobody would even build this building,
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it’s just too small, it’s only 810 square feet and
nobody would really have a need for it. Now, I’d like
to just state what my opinions would be on I guess the
last page there would be no detrimental detriment to
health, safety and welfare of the neighborhood or the
community if the variance is granted, so it would,
there are houses on both sides of the street, I’m
sorry. v ‘

MR. KRIEGER: I was going to ask you why.

MR. CARHART: There are houses on either side of the
property, there’s a cemetery across the street and it
would not be, there would not be any--

MR. KRIEGER: Consistent with the neighborhood as it
exists now.

MR. CARHART: It would be. There would be no
undesirable change which would be produced in the
character of the neighborhood because again, it’s
residential or detriment to nearby properties by
granting the variance. There would be no loss of value
to the neighboring properties that would be produced.
These are residential properties, I’m sure that this
would enhance the value of the residences on either
side if this new house were built. The difficulty to
the owner is not self-created since this is improved,
it’s a vacant land subject to improvement.

MR. TORLEY: Stop, question we had, if you’re going to
discuss this later, fine, we asked you to.

MR. BLOOM: I‘’m going to address that.

MR. TORLEY: The status when the owner purchased it.

MR. BLOOM: Correct.

MR. CARHART: Lastly, according to the fire chief which
I mistakenly meant fire inspector, there’s no parking
allowed on either side of Walsh Road, so this creates a
hardship to the property. And this concludes my
presentation. If you have any questions, I’d like to
try to answer them.
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MR. REIS: Just a general comment, Mr. Chairman, ready
for questions?

MR. TORLEY: Sure.

MR. REIS: The status of the property now it’s being
sold subject to these variances being in place, is that
accurate?

MR. CARHART: I do not know.

MR. BLOOM: The property in question, that’s correct,
the property is subject to the issuance of this
variance in order for the contract to proceed, that’s
correct. '

MR. REIS: And based on your analysis of the property,
Eldred, the existing use which would be the garages or
the small garage as Greg laid out makes economically no
sense at all?

MR. CARHART: That’s right.

MR. REIS: " Or extending it to a larger'garage where
you’d still need a variance?

MR. CARHART: It would still need a variance and has no
real economic valve, it’s highest and best use truly is
a residential.

MR. REIS: Thank you. I ‘just wanted to kind of analyzé
it, put it together.

MR. CARHART: Thank you.

MR. BLOOM: Gentlemen, if I, Mr. Torley, if I may
address the issue of the potential for the
self-creation of the hardship. The history of the
property as confirmed by the affidavit of the owner,
Mrs. Bertha Traver, which I will present to the board
is as follows, in a nutshell, the property was in the
family since the 1930’s. Mrs., I want to be sure, Mrs.
Traver or her husband, yes, her aunt was, her Aunt Anna
Jones owned the property back in the ’30’s and the
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property remained in her ownership up until about 1981
when she lost it for taxes to Orange County
Commissioner of Finance. Mrs. Traver and her husband,
George, who’s now deceased, came forward and
re~-purchased it from the County so they would keep it
in the family, their goal at that time up until the
time of the death of Mr. Traver was to build a house on
.the property. But unfortunately, Mr. Traver passed,
their plans changed and now in her older years, Mrs.
Traver would like to sell the property and use the
money obviously for retirement purposes or planning
retirement. The configuration of it never changed
during that period of time, and the taxes were paid by
her and the, for all those years, 30, 40 years and then
the taxes on this vacant lot continued to be paid by
the present owner up to the present time.

MR. TORLEY: They purchased it from a tax sale in 19817
MR. BLOOM: Correct.

MR. TORLEY: So at that time, it was, title rested with
Orange County and they purchased it from them and in
1981, can you tell us whether or not this lot what you
want to do now with this lot would have been a
permitted use in 19817?

MR. BLOOM: I can’‘t tell you that.

MR. TORLEY: My recollection is this has been NC
forever, so to my knowledge and please correct me if
I’'m wrong, that in 1981, this was a zoned PI where a,
I’'m sorry, 2oned--

MR. REIS: NC.

MR. TORLEY: To where a single family house would not
be a permitted use.

MR. BLOOM: If that’s what the record indicates.

MR. TORLEY: Please correct me if I’m wrong, that’s my
assumption absent information from the owner so that
raises to my gquestion then since they did purchase it
back from the County, why does not that constitute a
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self-created hardship cause it was not the use, their
desired use of putting a house on it, it was not a
permitted use in 1981, why does that not constitute a
self-created hardship?

MR. BLOOM: I would respectfully suggest that the
purchase was not for the purpose of building a house at
the time, but to preserve the lot for the purpose of
her and the, during her lifetime and after the aunt
passed, and she had no longer any use for the pleasure
of having a family homestead, it was then the desire of
the Travers to build their own house on the property at
that tinme.

MR. TORLEY: After the purchase though?
MR. BLOOM: Yes.

MR. KRIEGER: But the fact of the matter, the reason
it’s not a self-created hardship, it doesn’t matter
what their intention was in re-purchasing the property,
it’s cause a, you would never be able to prove
intention anyway and it’s not binding. In fact, it
remained a vacant, it was a vacant piece of property
and remained that way when they bought it, whatever
they intended to do with it, it didn’t change their
intention, may have been misinformed or whatever.

MR. TORLEY: When they purchased the lot, it was then
an NC zone for which a singe family residence was not a
permitted use of not pre-existing, it was a
pre-existing house on it, empty land bought in an NC
zone.

MR. KRIEGER: Yes.

MR. TORLEY: So why now say 20 years later you wish to
put a house on it, why is it not a self-created
hardship when you purchased the land knowing or should
of known that such development was not permitted?

MR. BLOOM: Well, the only answer I have Mr. Torley, as
I indicated before, it wasn’t the intention at the time
of the purchase to build anything on it, it was only to
preserve it for her aunt who had paid taxes on it for
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40 years, wished to live there with it around her house
until she died.

MR. TORLEY: Has any attempt been made to sell this lot
to the neighbors as additional space for their house?

MR. BLOOM: To my knowledge, there has not, but the
reason there would not be of course would be because
there obviously would be no economic return on that
type of sale.

MR. KRIEGER: Well, when they advertised for sale, it
was advertised to the general public.

MR. BLOOM: 1In addition, sure, that’s correct, it was
advertised to the general public, but in addition to
that, we have the next door neighbor, Ms. Bulson who
signed an affidavit saying that she’s here and she’s
here this evening imploring this board to give
consideration to this application because she’s so
close.

MR. TORLEY: We’ll wait until she speaks.

MR. BLOOM: But I have her affidavit, but if I may
proceed to another aspect of the application, I believe
that this application is unique in this sense. We’re
not here this evening just seeking a use variance based
upon the fact that we anticipate a much better economic
return if it’s residential as opposed to commercial. I
believe that point’s been, well established by Mr.
Carhart and I would be the first one to say that if
that were the case in my opinion under the case law of
the State of New York, the application should be
denied. But that isn’t the case here. This is not a
case where a, case where we’re coming before this board
seeking permission to put a commercial development in a
residential zone because it would be economically
better for the applicant. At the same time, it would
have a deleterious, deprecatory affect on the
neighbors, we’re here seeking at considerable expense
to my client permission to build a residence in an NC
zone, why, because it makes sense, it’s common sense,
it’s best for the neighborhoocd. Every single structure
on this portion of the block is residential and I might
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say I walked it this afternoon, they’re beautiful, old
houses, they’re a tribute to the Town of New Windsor.
And I think that if we permit this type of application
not to receive appropriate consideration and we deny an
applicant who’s willing to go the extra mile so as to
permit the construction of this type of residence for
the benefit not just of the Town of New Windsor but for
the benefit of the, all the neighbors rather than put
up some commercial structure with a million area
variances, I think that this board is losing an
opportunity to stand up and do what’s right
respectfully and based upon that, I would respectfully
request that this board consider favorably my client’s
application for a use variance.

MR. TORLEY: Any questions now or bring it up to the
public? Ladies and gentlemen, i1f you would please
identify yourself?

MR. CRONE: I’m Mr. Kenneth Crone, I live at 289 Walsh
Avenue,

MS. BULSON: Margaret Bulson, 289 Walsh.

MR. CRONE: I feel if you put a commercial structure
next to my house, my property value, number 1, is going
to go down, number 2, New Windsor is going to lose
taxes, number 3, when it comes time for me to sell and
retire, I won’t get the full value of my property or my
house and basically, I feel that putting a house there,
a residential than commercial, would be more valuable
to New Windsor and my area. :

MR. KRIEGER: If I interpret what you’re saying,
residential use would be more consistent with the
character of the neighborhood the way it exists now?

MR. CRONE: Yes.

MS. BULSON: If you put commercial, we’re inviting more
traffic to a much busy road, too much in and out.

MR. CRONE: If you put a garage there, I’m going to
have gas fumes constantly going in and out of my house,
which is going to be harmful to my health and
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Margaret’s health.

MR. TORLEY: The example they gave was a garage but
would not like a self storage facility also be
permitted in that zone?

MR. KRIEGER: But you have the gas fumes from everybody
coming and going. ’

MR. TORLEY: Garage use is not the only possible use.

MR. CRONE: Even if you put a commercial building
there, you’re still going to have traffic constantly
coming in and out of there and you’re still going to
have the fumes coming in my house constantly.

MR. TORLEY: So you’re against the requested variances?
MR. CRONE: Yes,
MS. BULSON: Yes, strongly.

MR. TORLEY: Anyone else? If no one else wishes to
speak, we’ll close the public hearing. Just a note for
the record that Pat Corsetti signed an affidavit on the
10th day of June, she prepared the 48 addressed
envelopes regarding this to be mailed regarding this
matter. I’ve got a gquestion, appreciate your input on
should this be granted, hypothetically, we grant you
the use variance for this being a residential property,
how do you address Section 4826-E which is from 1986
the Town Board added regarding non-conforming
residential lots? Essentially, small lots, I won’t
take the time to read it, but they desire the relevant
point is that it’s such lot shall not contain less than
5,000 square feet and this lot is 4,163 and subsection
F of this, that it is the finding of the Town Board
that the development of non-conforming lots not meeting
the above criteria will blight the proper and orderly
development and general welfare of the community. So,
the Town Board has decided that it’s made this law
saying that non-conforming residential lots may be
built on but they have to be at least 5,000 sguare
feet.
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MR. KRIEGER: But the addition is he doesn’t have a
non-conforming residential lot, that’s the reason he’s
asking for the variance is precisely for that reason.

MR. TORLEY: But if he, it’s not a residential 1lot,
he’s asking for us to grant him a use variance to make
it a residential lot, yet it still even granting that
it fails to meet the criteria that the Town Board set
down for residential lots.

MR. BLOOM: If I may be heard, Mr. Torley, yves, I
respectfully suggest that that declaration by the Town
Board is an establishment of peolicy, understandable and
sensible and at the same time, the Town Board created
this board, this Zoning Board of Appeals so as to allow
individual judicious common sense variations on the
general rule in specific instances where, for example,
in a case such as this, the granting of this variance
is more consistent with the general zoning of this
township than it would be for this board to take a
black and white approach and say NC put a beauty parlor
in there and meanwhile what have we done, what has the
town done, it’s depreciated the value of every single
one of the people in this room. I think that that’s
the reason this board exists, that’s the reason why
this board was created by the State of New York and
empowered by the Town Board to give meaning to, it’s
like the United States Constitution, it’s a beautiful
piece of poetry, but unless you’ve got nine justices
giving it an interpretation in individual cases, it’s a
meaningless document.

MR. TORLEY: It reads pretty clearly to me, but my
guestion to our attorney is given Subsection F is that
one that’s under our power to vary?

MR. KRIEGER: Yes, that’s merely the reason for F is
merely a legal justification for which is the $5,000
limit but F is variable.

MR. REIS: We give area variances.

MR. TORLEY: There’s certainly areas we’re not
permitted to vary, private roads we can’t vary.
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MR. KRIEGER: That’s true but this isn’t one of then.

MR. TORLEY: This is our legal opinion that we in fact
have the power to vary this, give relief under this
matter.

MR.. REIS: MyAinterpretafion is another area variance.

MR. MC DONALD: I feel the same way as Mike, that’s the
purpose of the board and I agree with Dan, basically,
they set up this plan, if we’re going to go strictly by
the book, then you don’t need us. This is the way I
feel.

MR. KRIEGER: There are certain provisions not by law
variable the ZBA doesn’t have jurisdiction over, but
this isn’t one of then.

MR. TORLEY: Okay.

MR. REIS: Greg, in relation relation to your, I’m not
sure who'’s stipulation it was, but the turnaround that
cars must come back down to Walsh Road head first,
there’s enough turning room?

MR. SHAW: For a residence, yes. For commercial
vehicles, no, absolutely not. If you take a look at
the dimensions of the parking area, I really don’t even
know what the size of a vehicle that you can have that
would be delivering machine parts or whatever,
supplies, maybe a UPS truck, maybe but that’s it and
then you’d have to back out. '

MR. REIS: I recognize that. Just for the record.
MR. SHAW: Absolutely.

MR. REIS: In regard to the topography, again, Greg,
there’s no dramatic change to the lay of the land,
there’s no cause for runoffs or even danger of any
kind.

MR. SHAW: No, with respect to the residents of the
subject lot, we have a small parking area, 900 foot
house, it’s not a large house and the rest is going to



June 24, 2002 ' , 44
be either lawn or just virgin ground.

MR. KRIEGER: Wouldn’t redirect cause the ponding or
collection of water or redirect the flow of drainage?

MR. SHAW: If anything, it would redirect some of the
‘storm water which flows to the rear of the lot and
direct it towards Walsh Road where there’s a storm
drainage system in place to convey it so it will
improve the drainage.

MR. TORLEY: You‘re talking about, again, talking of
putting a 900 sgquare foot house?

MR. SHAW: Correct.

'MR. TORLEY: Again, we have the power to vary this but
we’re also under an obligation to make minimum
variances and follow the spirit of what we believe the
Town Board set up and you’re talking about proposed
house, they’re talking about proposed house that the
proposed house shall contain not less than a thousand
square feet.

MR. SHAW: That’s a very good point. I may have ’

misspoke, you have a footprint of 900 square feet, it’s
more than likely going to be a two story structure, so

you’re realistically like at 1,800 square feet. Thank

you. It‘’s a good point, though.

MR. TORLEY: Another item I noticed on the map you have
assumed is your easement coming off the northwest
corner?

MR. SHAW: Correct, that’s from the files of the sewer
department and it was not possible to get an as-built
location on the manhole because there’s a shed on it
but that shed will have to be moved and allow us a
connection and we do have a right to it, if that’s the
point you’re trying to make.

MR. TORLEY: Is thefe a sewer easement tracking across
this property? ‘

MR. SHAW: Yes.
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MR. CRONE: Yes, there is, when I bought the property,
it was a shed, there was a shed in the back of my house
and the corner of the shed on the northeast corner
there’s a sewer line with a cap on it and I didn’t know
it was there until after I bought the property and it
goes west to east, southeast.

MR. TORLEY: Formally, we should not have been able to
let that speak, but we’ll let that go because I'm in
favor of getting information than procedures. However,
again, please address this then if in fact there’s a
sewer easement across the property, how does that
affect its lot area?

MR. SHAW: No, correction, that sewer easement is on
the lands of Rober, if I’m pronouncing it correctly.

MR. TORLEY: I thought you said it crosses this.

MR. SHAW: No, that’s the terminal manhole, the last
one.

MR. TORLEY: Okay. I would like an opinion from our
attorney regarding one of the absolute bars of the four
prongs for use variances is self-created hardship, I’m
still uncomfortable with that whether the applicant has
met that barrier and I would appreciate an input from
our attorney regarding the, whatever appropriate
statements or case law regarding self-created hardship
over time and I would appreciate the opportunity to
think on that and get some input from Andy more than
off the top of his head, skilled as he is, thinking is
always better than off the top of the head. Whether
you gentlemen will permit that information to be
provided and take our vote at the next meeting on this
matter. Do you have a problem with that?

MR. MC DONALD: I do, I think we’ve gone long enough,
actually.

MR. TORLEY: I‘m just worried about whether or not we
have legally met the criteria here.

MR. REIS: May I?
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MR. TORLEY: Please.

'MR. REIS: I believe that we’re empowered to make a
decision and interpret and I believe that whether it be
today or two weeks from now we’‘re going to make a
decision, if I may just make a comment, short of
granting a variance, whether it be for a garage or for
the dwelling and I believe in my own mind and heart
that the dwelling is probably the less encumbered and
the best for the neighborhood in due respect to
everybody that’s concerned that in not giving a
variance, the result is a piece of property that will
continue to collect garbage to become infested with
vermin, to be an eyesore for the neighborhood rather
than something that can be developed into something
that would be a credit to the neighborhood.

MR. TORLEY: I agree with you but I’m concerned about
whether--

MR. REIS: I believe we have the right to vote on this
and my suggestion is that we do it expeditiously rather
than put it off another couple weeks in due respect to
Larry, whatever you want to do.

MR. TORLEY: ©No, I agree with you, I think that a house
on this property is probably a good idea. I’m just
concerned that we’re constrained by state law, we must
agree that all these criteria have been met and I don’t
know if legally, the self-created hardship has been
addressed. I don’t, I’'m not sure of that.

MR. REIS: I believe it has based on Eldred’s input as
far as the economics of it. :

MR. MC DONALD: I do, too.

MR. TORLEY: The economics has nothing to do with
self-created hardship. .

MR. REIS: We have to overcome can we seli it for a
dollar? )

MR. TORLEY: Self-created hardship is another matter,
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the self-created hardship is a different thing.

MR. KRIEGER: There’s something that needs to be added
to the record, perhaps the persons are here from the
neighborhood are in a better position than the
applicant and that’s how long we know that it’s a
neighborhood that’s primarily residential, how long
that’s been the case.

MR. CRONE: My house has been there since 1925.

MR. KRIEGER: There are commercial establishments in
the neighborhood?

MR. CRONE: Only one that’s in the neighborhood is
Rumsey’s insurance, which is on the corner and he’s no
longer there, that’s it.

MR. KRIEGER: If you’re telling the board that that’s
primarily a residential, a neighborhood residential in
character, now, my gquestion to you is how long has that
been the case?

MR. CRONE: Well, my parents are  -from New Windsor, Joe
Ruscitti, and as far as I can remember, I‘’m 59 years
0ld and that’s going back some and my house is 1925, 75
years, the house next to me is over 100 years and the
one up the street from me that’s about 100 years, so
that’s how long it’s been there.

MR. KRIEGER: So it’s been primarily residential in
character since?

MR. CRONE: Up to the corner by the firehouse, you turn
right and there’s more residential there.

MR. KRIEGER: As far as you know, it’s always been
residential in character?

MR. CRONE: Yes, as far as I know. Then you have Star
Block that started commercial and then went down from
there, you’ve got a few body shops.

MR. KRIEGER: But in your area it’s been residential?
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MR. CRONE: In my area from the firehouse down, it’s
always been residential, as far as I know, yes,.

MR. KRIEGER: Well, the reason I ask that has to do
with a self-created hardship, certainly the applicant
didn’t do anything to create that situation, it’s
existed since prior to apparently has existed since
prior to the enactment of zoning and they couldn’t
create the situation or done anything to affect it one
way or the other.

MR. TORLEY: I’m agreeing with you, I’m looking for a
way to do this legally, if, does the fact that the land
was purchased from the County while it was NC zoned
therefore not, residences were not allowed in 1981,
does that constitute a self-created hardship if he
purchased the land when it was zoned not for
residential purposes, even though residential purposes
is clearly what it should be, but that’s not what the
town said at the time, is that--

MR. KRIEGER: It’s also not what the town said before
or since, so the fact that they purchased it from the
County in 1981 makes no difference, they might as well,
the character of whether or not they created a
self-created hardship depends on the character of the
neighborhood, not the entity from whom they purchased
the property. The neighborhood is what it is.

MR. TORLEY: Yeah, Greg, I’m with you. The point is
for whatever reason the town said NC and residential
development is not permitted in NC for whatever reason
they did that does that, please help me on this, does
that, when your applicant owner purchased this from the
County since it was no longer in continuous ownership
of the family, does this by itself constitute buying a
piece of property knowing that it’s not even, though it
should be is not designed for permitted residential
use?

MR. BLOOM: If I wmay, I would suggest two things, first
of all, this was not a typical purchase from tax sale,
this wouldn’t be like one of us going to a tax sale and
buying a piece of property, this was in the nature of a
redemption for unpaid taxes for her aunt between
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related people, no view to buying it for the purpose of
development, buying it for the purpose of giving it
back to a woman who lost it out of the family of the 40
years of paying taxes, number 1, number 2, don’t forget
in 1981, if they had immediately come here and sought a
variance to build a house in that NC zone, they
wouldn‘t have been faced with the tremendous burden
that this applicant’s faced with today in terms of
establishing the basis for a use variance.

MR. TORLEY: So your point is that it should not be
considered as a true purchase but as a redemption?

MR. BLOOM: Redemption and the tax sale, there was no
purpose to develop this property at this time.

MR. KRIEGER: That’s the way that then and now that the
tax law works and there is built into that a redemption
period even after title goes back to the County, the
reason that it’s built into the law is so it isn’t
treated as an arm’s length sale.

MR. TORLEY:  We can use that as saying it’s not
self-created, not a purchase.

MR. KRIEGER: Yes, if it was purchased within the
redemption period and there is a period of time, a
considerable period of time that’s allowed after the
actual technical transfer of title to the County in
which somebody can come in and they don’t have to buy
it at arm’s length, they can, the difference is they’re
not paying the purchase price, the County, the owner
can ask any purchase price, they’re paying the back
taxes that makes it a redemption not a purchase.

MR. MC DONALD: That’s what happened?
MR. BLOOM: That’s what happened.

MR. REIS: It’s not an arm’s length sale, we should
each vote our conscience. i

MR. TORLEY: 1I’11 accept a motion.

MR. KRIEGER: You have to do two things, first thing
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you have to do is if you’re so minded, declare a
negative declaration with respect to the environmental
aspects and then you’re free to once the negative dec
is declared if that is in fact what you do, you’re free
to proceed.

MR. MC DONALD: I’/11 make that motion.

MR. REIS: Second it.

MR. KRIEGER: Declare a negative dec.

MR. MC DONALD: What Andy said.

ROLL CALL

MR. REIS AYE

MR. MC DONALD AYE

MR. TORLEY AYE

MR. REIS: So we need a motion on the variances, the
area variances. I make a motion that we grant

Traver/North Plank Development their requested variance
use and possible area variances.

MR. TORLEY: For the course I went to suggested, they
suggested when you give a use variance that you define
the use variance, say you can put a structure up with
these setbacks, so you can say you want, you were
looking for, to build a structure with a ten foot side
yard setback as per map, plot plan one.

MR. SHAW: Just to be specific, each side yard would be
10 feet, the rear yard would be 15 feet and the front
yard setback would be 31 feet.

MR. REIS: Per setbacks and side yard requirements per
single family dwellings on plot plan number one as
dated by Greg Shaw.

MR:. KRIEGER: Depiction, not requirements.

MR. SHAW: There may be two other variances, one is a
minimum lot area.
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MR. TORLEY: We’re granting a use variance to put up a
structure on this lot, all the area variances are set
aside, we’re defining what we’re writing for this lot,
what your plot plan is taking your plan as defining
what the variances are to be.

MR. SHAW: Just didn’t want to have to return to this
board again.

MR. MC DONALD: Second it.

ROLL CALL
MR. REIS AYE
MR. MC DONALD AYE

MR. TORLEY AYE
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OFFICE OF THE BUILDING INSPECTOR
TOWN OF NEW WINDSOR
ORANGE COUNTY, NEW YORK

NOTICE OF DISAPPROVAL OF BUILDING PERMIT APPLICATION

APPLICANT IS TO ~PLKEASE CONTACT THE ZONING BOARD SECRETARY AT (845) 563-4630 TO
MAKE AN APPOINTMENT WITH THE ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS.

DATE: 4/15/02

APPLICANT: Gregory J. Shaw P.E.
744 Broadway

PO Box 2569 COPY
Newburgh, NY 12550 .

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE THAT YOUR APPLICATION DATE:

FOR : North Plank Development LLC

LOCATED AT: Walsh Ro:ld

ZONE: NC Sec/ Blk/ Lot: 14-7-19 & 14-7-20

DESCRIPTION OF EXISTING SITE: Vacand Land NC Zone
IS DISAPPROVED ON THE FOLLOWING GROUNDS:
1. 48-12 Use-Bulk Table NC zone ' Proposed single family dwclling is not a permitted use in the

NC zone. A use variance will be required as well as any additional variances as the zoning board deems
necessary. '



PERMITTED PROPOSED OR

AVAILABLE:
ZONE: NC USE: Single Family Dwelling
MIN LOT AREA:
MIN LOT WIDTH:

REQ’D FRONT YD:
REQ’D SIDE YD:
REQ’D TOTAL SIDE TD:
REQ’D REAR YD:
REQ’D FRONTAGE:
MAX BLDG HT:
FLOOR AREA RATIO:
MIN LIVABLE AREA:

DEV COVERAGE:

cc: Z.B.A._ APPLICANT, FILE, W/ ATTACHED MAP

VARIANCE
REQUEST:

Single Family Dwelling



PLEASE ALLOW FIVE YO TEN DAYS TO PROCESS
IMPORTANT
YOU MUST cALL FOR ALL REQUIRED INSPECTIONS OF CONSTRUCTION

Other inspecﬁons wil be made in most cases but those listad helow must be made or Cartificale of Occuparioy may be withheld. Do not mistake
an unscheduled inspection for one of those listad helow. Unless an inspection report is left on the job indicating approval of one of these inspections it has
not heen approved and i is improper to conlinue beyand that point In the work.. Any disapprovad work must be rameW

1. When exoavahng Is complele and footing forms are in place (before pouﬁng ) . -
2. Foundation inspection. Check here for waterproofing and footing drains. . JEN2 2 2 aoz
3. Inspect gravel base under concreta floors and underslab plumbing. . v
4. When framing, rough plumblng, rough eleclrio and before being covered. - : DANTAREN
5. Insulation. BLEOMEDEPARTMENT.
6.

Final inspection for Certificats of Oooupancy. Have oh hand electrioal Inspection data and final certified plot plan. Bullding is to be
compleled at this time. Well wler lest required and engineer's ceriifioation letier for septic system required. )
7. Driveway inspeotion must mest approval of Town Highway Superintsndent. A driveway bond may bhe raqulrad

8. $50.00 charge for any site thal calls for the inspection twice.

9. Call 24 hours In advanoe, with permif number, to schadule inspection.

10. There will be no inspections unless yelow permit card ls postad. ’ FOR OFFICE US.E ONLY: J
11. Sewer permils must be obtalned along with bullding permia for new houses. - ||Buiding Rermit #:2OCA ~
12. Seplic permit must be submitiad wiih englneer's drawing and perc last. :

13. Road opening permils must be obtainad from Town Clerk's office.

14. Al building permits will need & Certifioale of Occupancy or a Certificate of Compiiance and here Is no fee for this. -

PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY - FILL OUT ALL INFORMATION WHICH APPLIES TO YOU

OwnerofPremlseF GCG"! c * 3 er~Fha 7 IS~

Addess A2 Bloscbe - Aye, Alew &2wsor, VY ooy

Mailing Address : Fadt Ses-3027
Name of Architect . NA.
Address, B . . Phone___

Name of Conbractor______ N-A
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i

Address

_ Phone
State whether applicantls owner, lessee, agent, architeot, enginaer or bullder, s Lo Q Leas e ZZZ &g//aw z*

Clorowcy ioaee
If applicant is a cofporation, signature of duly authorized officer.

{Name and title of corporale officer)

1. Onwhat street is property locatad? Onthe ___Alo 24 sida of lelsh Fogo
(N3:Er W) .
and Zco feetfrom the Intersectionof ___ (R o g9 ssp/ckK Axvcso e
2. Zone or use districtin which premises are situaled _ N ‘{6 property a flood zone? Y N_X
3. Tax Map Descriplion: Seotion ya A Block Z Lot /7 *Eo
4.

Stala existing use and accupancy of pramises and Intsnded use and ocaupancy of prapased cansiruction.

a. Existing usa and ocoupancy __ N #cew¥ Lo &

b. Intended use and accupanay Losaerce

5. Nature of work (check If applioable) [ _INew Bidg. [ JAddition [ ]Alteration [ ]Repair [ ]Remaval[ Tnemaition [ Jother

"6. I8 this a corner lot? ___ Neo
7. Dimensians of entire new consiruction. Front Rear _ Depth ' Helght No. of slories
3. If dwelling, number of dwsliing units: Number of dweliing unils on each fioor

| Number of bedrooms Baths - Toflels Heating Plant Gas Oil

9. If businass, commercial or mixad occupancy, epecify nahure and extent of each type of use

10. Eslimated cost

Pt

Lo

Electric/Hot Air - Hot Waler If Garage, number of cars

Fea

BR AN WN)



/ [ - APPLICATION FOR BUILDING PERMIT
date TOWN OF NEW WINDSOR, ORANGE COUNTY, NEW YORK
Pursuant to New York State Building Code and Town Ordinances

Bullding Inspector: Michae! L. Babcock - . Bldg insp Examined

‘Asst. inspectors Frank Lisi & Louis Krychear - : * Fire.Inep Examined
New Windsor Town Hall . Approved
555 Unlon Avenus ) . Disapproved
New Windsor, New York 12553 - o Permit No.

(845) 563-4618 -

(845) 563-4685 FAX

INSTRUCTIONS

A. This applicalion must be completsly filled in by typewriter or in ink and submitted to the Building Inspector. -

B. Plot plan showing focation of ot and bulldings on premises, relationship to adjoiniitg pramises or publio streets or areas, and giving & datstled
description of layout of property must be drawn on the diagram, which Is part of this application.

C. This application must be eccompeanied by two complete sets of pians showing proposed construction and two complsts sets of
specificaions. Plans and specifications shalf describe the nature of the work to be performed, the materials and aqulpment fobe used and
Installed and detalls of struotural, mechanlcal and plumbing instaliations.

D. The work covered by this application may not be vommenced before the lssuance of a Buﬂding Permit.

E. Upon approval of this application, the Bufiding Inspector will lssus a Buliding Permit to the applicant fogether with approved set of plans and

specifications. Such permit and approved plane and specificatione shal be kept on lhe premises, available for inspection throughout the
progress of the work.

F. No building shall be occupied or used In whole or in part for any purpose whalever untﬂ a Gertificate of Qpcupancy shall have been grantad by
the Building Inspscior.

APPLICATION IS HEREBY MADE to the Buiding Inspactor for the Issuancs of a Bullding Permit pursuant fo the New York Buliding Construction
Cade Ordinancss of the Town of New Windsor for the construction of bulidings, addions, or aterations, or for removal or demeofiiion or use of property .
& herein desoribed. The appiicant agrees io comply with aff appliceble laws, ordinances, regulations and cerfifies thaf fe Is the owner or agent of
&ll that certain lot, plece or parce! of land andior bulling described In this application and ¥ not the owner, that he has been duly and properly

(Address of Appfioant)

i ™



ey {uwner's | iddress)

PLOT PLAN

NOTE: Locate all buldings and Indicats ll sst back dimenslons. Applicant must indlcate the bulding
- line or lines disarly and distinclly on the drawings. :

N
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TOWN OF NEW WINDSOR
ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

APPLICATION FOR VARIANCE o {

# 02-27
Date:

VL Applicant Information:
(a) North Plank Development Company, LLC, c/o John J. lease, III, John J. Lease Realtc

(b)(Name, address and phone of Applicant) (Owner) ggéguigh 9{’& 12¢

(845) 565-2800

(Name, address and phone of purchaser or lessee)
(c)DANIEL J. BLOOM, ESQ., BLOOM & BLOOM, P.C., 530 BLOOMING GROVE TPKE., NEW WINDSOR,

(Name, address and phone of attorney) (845) 561-6920 Ny 1255
(d)GREGORY J. SHAW, P.E, A RGH,,- 12550

(Name, address and phone of contractor/engmeerlarchltect/surveyor) (845) 561-3695

II. Application type_:

(>X) Use Variance (__) Sign Variance

(>X) Area Variance ‘ (__) Interpretation
/ III. Property Information: 14-7-19
(8) xc ‘Walsh Road & 20 4,163 square feet
(Zone) (Address of Property in Question) (S-B-L) (Lot size)

(b) What other zones lie within 500 feet? _ R-4

(c¢) Is pending sale or lease subject to ZBA approval of this Application?_Yes

(d) When was property purchased by present owner? 11/30/81

(e) Has property been subdivided previously? No .

(f) Has property been subject of variance previously? No . If so, when? N/A .

(g) Has an Order to Remedy Violation been issued against the property by the
Building/Zoning/Fire Inspector? _ No

(h) Is there any outside storage at the property now or is any proposed?__ No .

v'IV. Use Variance.

- (a) Use Variance requested from New Windsor Zoning Local Law,
Section_48_12% Table of N/A ‘Regs.,Col. _ N/A

(Describe proposal) Applicant wishes to construct a single family dwelling
in an "NC" Zone. '




~ (b) The legal standard for a “Use” Variance is unnecessary hardship. Describe why
you feel unnecessary hardship will result unless the use variance is granted. Also set forth
any efforts you have made to alleviate the hardship other than this application.
SEE ATTACHED

\/V. Area Variance:
(a) Area variance requested from New Windsor Zoning Local Law,

Section__ 48-21GTable of Regs., Col.
Proposed or Variance
Permitted Available Request
Min. Lot Area 10,000 s.f. 4,163 s.f. 5,837 s.f.
Min. Lot Width . 100 feet 50 feet 50 feet
Reqd. Front Yd. 40 feet . 31 feet 9 feet
Reqd. Side Yd. _(one) 15 feet 10 feet 5 feet
(both) 30 feet 20 feet 10 feet
Reqd. Rear Yd. 15 feet - 15 feet None
Reqd. Street '

Frontage*  N/A
Max. Bldg. Hgt. N/A

Min. Floor Area*

Dev. Coverage* N/A 42.6%
Floor Area Ratio** 1 0.22 0,78
Parking Area : :

* Residential Districts only
** Non-residential districts only

v’ (b) In making its determination, the ZBA shall take into consideration, among other
aspects, the benefit to the applicant if the variance is granted as weighed against the
detriment to the health, safety and welfare of the neighborhood or community by such
grant. Also, whether an undesirable change will be produced in the character of the
neighborhood or a detriment to nearby properties will be created by the granting of the
area variance; (2) whether the benefit sought by the applicant can be achieved by some
other method feasible for the applicant to pursue other than an area variance; (3)
whether the requested area variance is substantial; (4) whether the proposed variance will
have an adverse effect or impact on the physical or environmental conditions in the
neighborhood or district; and (5) whether the alleged difficulty was self-created. Describe



why you believe the ZBA should grant your application for an area variance:
SEE ATTACHED

V1. Sign Variance: l\m“\

(a) Variance requested from New Windsor Zoning Local Law,

Section » Supplementary Sign Regulations
Proposed Variance
Requirements  or Available Reguest
Sign #1 '
Sign #2
Sign #3
Sign #4

(b) Describe in detail the sign (s) for which you seek a variance, and set forth your
reasons for requiring extra or oversized signs.

~ (¢) What is total area in square feet of all signs on premises including signs on
windows, face of building and free-standing signs?

VII. Interpretation. ;Jm
(a) Interpretation requested of New Windsor Zomng Local Law,
Section
(b) Describe in detail the proposal before the Board

/ VIII. Additional comments:

(a) Describe any conditions or safeguards you offer to ensure that the quality of
the zone and neighboring zones in maintained or upgraded and that the intent
and spirit of the New Windsor Zoning Local Law is fostered. (Trees,
landscaped, curbs, lighting, paving, fencing, screening, sign limitations,
utilities, drainage.)




" situation presented herein are materially changed

Attachments required:
_V._ Copy of referral from Bldg./.Zoning Inspector or Planning Board

-/__Copy of tax map showing adjacent properties.

_ v/ - Copy of contract of sale, lease or franchise agreement. Copy of deed and title
policy. -

_ v/ Copy of site plan or survey showmg the size and location of the lot, the
location of all buildings, facilities, utilities, access drives, parking areas, trees,
landscaping, fencing, screening, signs, curbs, paving and streets thhm 200 ft.
of the lot in question.

l‘-’.m Copy(ies) of sign(s) with dimensions and location. :

v/__Two (2) checks, one in the amount of $ 59,60 and the second check in the
amount of $_%ev.vo , each payable to the TOWN OF NEW WINDSOR.

v/ __Photographs of existing premises from several angles.

X. Affidavit.
Date: i < D00

STATE OF NEW YORK)
‘ ) SS.t-
COUNTY OF ORANGE )

The undersigned applicant, being duly sworn, deposes and states that the
information, statements and representations contained in this application are true
and accurate to the best of his/her knowledge or to the best of his/or information
and belief. The applicant further understands and agrees that the Zoning Board of
Appeals may take action to rescind any variance granted if the conditions or

COMPANY, Ti.

. Sworn to before me this

Zh —~ ’ LEN TESTA
/ dayof __June -, oloo). IOTARYPUBLIC,StzteoanM
Cllon Consion Brues JBED R, 2003
XI. ZBA Action:

(a) Public Hearing date: N E;mgg dffl QDOQIA



ATTACHMENT TO APPLICATION FOR VARIANCE
OF
NORTH PLANK DEVELOPMENT COMPANY, LLC

IV. (b) The subject premises are improved and are located in an “NC Zone
(Neighborhood Commercial)” requiring a minimum area of 10,000 square feet.
The premises consist of only 4,163 feet. Under the provisions of the NC Zone, the
premises may be utilized legally only for the construction of a structure to be
utilized for commercial purposes. However, due to the magnitude of the
insufficiency in square footage, a commercial structure on the subject premises
would not be economically viable. Moreover, any such commercial structure (for
example, and the most likely structure being a service garage) would require
substantial area variances and would be inconsistent with the residential structures
in the immediate vicinity.

Attached hereto and incorporated herein by reference are three
proposed plot plans relating to the subject premises prepared by Shaw Engineering,
Newburgh, New York which demonstrate the numerous area variances which
would have to issue in order to permit construction on the premises of the most
minimum “service garages” (Plot Plans I and II), as well as construction of a single
family dwelling based upon the issuance of a “Use Variance” by this Board.
Assuming this Board would be disposed to grant the numerous and extensive area
variances necessary for the construction of either of the two “proposed service
garages” as outlined on Plot Plans I and II attached, testimony and evidence will be
submitted at the Public Hearing to indicate that the construction of any such
“service garage” with necessary parking, would not be a commercially viable
venture.

On the other hand, the construction of a single family dwelling on the
premises as per Plot Plan I attached, would be commercially feasible and more
consistent with the nature and quality of the neighborhood in which it would be
constructed, than a commercial enterprise.

The premises have been vacant for over twenty (20) years and are
now being offered for sale by the owner by reason of her desire to raise capital in
her later years of life. Accordingly, the owner approached the applicant (a real
estate broker) for the purpose of selling and/or purchasing the premises and was
advised by the applicant that her ability to sell the same would be strictly limited
by the discretion of this Board in granting any necessary and appropriate variances.



ATTACHMENT TO APPLICATION FOR VARIANCE
OF
NORTH PLANK DEVELOPMENT COMPANY, LLC

V.(b) Applicant submits that granting of the subject area variances in
connection with the issuance of the aforesaid Use Variance for the construction of
a single family dwelling on the premises will result in no undesirable changes to
the neighborhood. On the contrary, the existing neighborhood consists principally
of one family residences in close proximity of each other. Indeed, the existing one
family, two story residence contiguous to the subject premises on the West is less
than ten (10) feet from the property line. If a commercial structure (as permitted in
the Zone) were constructed on the subject premises, it would have a substantial
detrimental impact upon that residence as well as other residences in the
neighborhood. Inasmuch as the premises are vacant at the present time, except for
the construction of a commercial structure which would be economically non-
viable, the requested use of the premises for the construction of a one family
residence constitutes the only viable alternative for the owner to secure any
economic return at all on real estate which she needs for purpose of her support in
her retirement. Testimony and evidence will be submitted at the Public Hearing
which will confirm that the construction of such a single-family residence will
considerably enhance the aesthetics of the neighborhood, as well as the value of
the surrounding properties.
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Porm J1-14—Rev, 13-81~Ovitchin Deed—{dtvides! or Corporus i .
THIS INDENTURE, made the 3 0’5&-; of NOVEMBER  _ ninetotn hundsed andET at'_nfr—mz

BETWEEN

THE COUNTY OF ORANGE, a municipal corporation with offices
at the Orange County Government Center, 255-275 Main Street,
Goshen, New York

pavty of the firse pary, and

GEORGE TRAVER and BERTHA TRAVER, his wife; -residing at
26 Quasaaick Avenue, New Windsor, New Yoxk 12550

yparty of the second part, ‘
WITNESSETH, thet the pacty of the it past, in consideration of $800 ., 00~ ~~—— v emmo=c-Pollary
snd other valuable contiderations paid by the parry of the second parr, does hvereby remise, relesse end quitclaim
unto the party of the second part, the Reirs or successors and assigns of the party of the sacond part focover,
ALL that certain plot, piece or parcel of land, with the buildings and ieaprovements thereon erected, situste, lying
and being in the -

TOWN OF NEW WINDSOR

Section 14, Block 7, Lot 19
Section 14, Block 7, Lot 20

BEING the same premises conveyed 2o the County of Orange by
Tax Deed dated Septemberx 16, 1981 and recorded in the Orange
County Clerks. Ofij_.g:eqin Liber 2204 of Deedms atr page 363, said
parcel being ¥o¥herly owned by Anna C. Jonma; BEING the same
premises conveyed to the County of Orange by Tax Deed dated
September 16, 1981 and recorded in the Orange County Clerk's
Office in Liber 2204 of deeds at page 358, sald property being
formerly owned by Anna C. Jones.

NP
W onEg e 8

TOCETHER with all right, title and interest; i any, of the party of the first part of, in wnd 4 any streets and roads
abutting the abovedewiti géd Peeamises to the center lines WF':’TOGE M:c vea and o}l the
estte and rights of the parry of the brst part in and 1o seid premises, TO HAVE AND TO HOLD the premises
:‘dnmndunmuwmdth:mdpm&mumv-jw.dthepuydﬁnmd
o(!heﬁmpmwﬂlmndnwmﬁdml‘ fonh'wnm ) wi o mdvemchem‘
mdmulmfnndhbwﬂidﬁmizn ' i~pIying the com of the im| sod will spply
the san first 1o the pae pf-Yie"EGst of thy iumthmuﬁ.mpﬂJﬂn of the ssme for

The word “pany” shall be consirued a5 if it read "parties” whenever the sense of this indenture!so requires.

’ - b
TN WITNESS \ i da :
INWI WHEREROF thwqdhﬁmmhudubmnﬂﬁuded?c'dly ﬁiﬁt:h':
TRE COUNTY-OF ORANGE

Int vrasxven op:

ST Y ‘ T,



,xv:l

m‘i~23—2002 THL 11 53 | HILL N"DﬂLl‘. !'\bbll\r\un.nw L e ) s e .

-' e“
gy o! tho 9=°'*‘*°“‘ °""‘““

g mﬂ“ oy or.-me

Ns pmm"‘
loal r:npcrty Top 1 by i
eonv,y m:nx x.aus 19 am\ 1
19&- .‘ . . L.
xacal "“’ p of | ,.,-n- stics 9’ ;
- onmc Cotmty’ ‘makps DO nﬂcm“m “ ek da«:-
: X : m.‘ mz :
;-mma \lith :;gudtoﬂnpmem con’ ”/'; ’L{
b aima’ gell 2 R
uﬁ nuocﬂ? m.‘ha S

tion ‘l
M ” mmca :
p; ey of t” w,_ gme,.a sexchy priot

por to the ascw of _th‘e. _

1 u£ 1979 as las

R

LR

8 .-

- : .

% S o

by i R

[} i ) o
i 7,“ T .‘., i
B Sy L

' )
o
i
v :
5
¥ -
':! 3
hﬂ' . g :
s -t ‘ )
> SRR s v - ..
LY ) i -
A i A s
o7 * e . N . . L
Q"r R .' .
B . Lt
2 -~ . . )
N . ;
a1
e 14 . ‘ :
i oo
G ' . ?
- Y
- ” .
. T
.
-
.-
.
.
.8 s .
.
‘e - - ’.
RPN r . .
.'ig"‘ltv i} . . tr. - )
. . . Tt . . e e - v 4,-,. Jp—
R R A"""'""“ e """’:.Z'_:.. e -"t‘—P""‘ e ie t o




L NS

z: nmmmmv-_’,nmm

MAY-23-2002 THU 11354 AM HILL-N-DALE ABSTRACTERS FHA M 0% comvuns

STATE OF NEW YORK, COUNTY OF ©~~ ~" " 77" - 'ml'm'ovmrwi,coan »:
On the day of " 419 ,beforeme/Onthe , dayol 19, before me
pervonally came ) . { personally carde :

to me kaown to be the individus! deseribed in and who
exccuted the foregoing instrument, and acknowledged that
executed the same.

STATE OF WEW YORK, COUNTY oy ORANGE

Onthe 30 dayof Novwmber 19 B} before me

t k a4 cmhmlgixns bKE‘.H‘i!BACH id deposs and

o me known, who, being Worn

say that ke resides at Noy.% 3‘3' ’ maﬂfatwn
New York :

he isthe County Executive

OrangeCount i

rang Y | the ARARARA e
in and which executed the foregoing instrumant; that ke
knows the seal of said ecorporation; that the seal affixed
to said instrument ia such corposate seal; that it was 30

-

that '
of

10 me known (o be the individual  described in and who
executed the {oregoing instrument, and acknowledged that -
exccutad the same. .

)

STATE OF NRW YORX, COUNTY OF

Lo

On the day of 19 beforems -
. Y came L PR
the subsctibing witness to the faregeing instrument, with
whown | am personsily inted, who, being by me duly

.| swomn, did depove and sy that  he resides at No.

that  he knows ]
to be tha individual

doscribed in and who esecuted the foreguing instrument;
that  he, aaid subsoribing witnem, was present snd waw

affixed by otder of the boa#éa( directors of said corpora- . execute the same; and that  he, said witness,
tion, and that  he signed name thereto by like order. (st the same time subscribed b name a8 witness thereto,
pursuant to Resolution No. 210 of 1881 . : o
~n K. RBarsdol B
Notary Pyylic
NANCY 1. SR
Pubdiic, Stete of ".‘ ot
Commnmn pun Jrarge
on Expires mm"ta.
@uitclaim Beed Secmon .. S
' BLock - e
. R ~\ »
Trriz No. ) Lorv . - A
o S on ~
COUNTY OF ORANGE Counery o4 v o~
" To RECORDED AT THE REQUEST OF

GEORGE TRAVER and BERTHA TRAVER .

lawyers Title lmmnee_@ﬁ&uihn

KRETURN BY MAIL TO

790 THIND AVENUE AT ¢Byn STAEET, NTW YOAR, N.V, 10017

STANDARD FORM OF
Niw Yorx BOaRD oF Trrie UNDERWRITRRS
Digtritiuted by -
lawyers Title Jnsurance Grporation

Home Offce ~Richmond Mrginia  ~

Zp No.,

i X
Egha
kE
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-
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ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS:TOWN OF NEW WINDSOR
COUNTY OF ORANGE:STATE OF NEW YORK -

In the Matter of the Application for Variance of
AFFIDAVIT OF

_ﬂm/ai//éz% Ak Doy
#02-27.

STATE OF NEW YORK)
) SS.
COUNTY OF ORANGE )

PATRICIA A. CORSETTI, being duly sworn, deposes and says:

That I am not a party to the action, am over 18 years of age and reside at
7 Franklin Avenue, New Windsor, N. Y. 12553.

maftonme_[l_?_?_ggdayof }M‘L’L _, 2002, 1 compared the §8_
addressed ‘envelopes containing the’Public Hearing Notice pertinent to this case
with the certified list provided by the Assessor:regarding the above application
for a variance and I find that the addresses are identical to the list received. I
then caused the envelopes to be deposited in a U.S. Depository within the Town

of New Windsor.

Sworn to before me this
day of , 20

Notary Public
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COMPUTING CAPITALIZATION RATE

Akerson Modified Band of Investment Method

AAXAKXAAARAAARXAAXAAAXAAKXRKXRAAAXTAAARAAAKANAXA XA AKXKAAAKXkKAhkkhkhkhkh A kX *k

Basic Projections:

Ro Unknown Overall Capitalization Rate.

M 80% Percentage of the transaction to be financed (loan to value
ratio).

I-M 20% Percentage of the transaction in equity.

Rm .0839 Mortgage constant (7.5 % interest - 30 years amortization
period). §

Ye 10% Equity yield rate.

N 10 years Projected holding period.

P 1321 Percentage of mortgage reduction during holding period.

1/5n 0627 - | Sinking fund factor.

DELTAo0 50% Anticipated appreciation during holding period

Akerson Formula:

Mortgage Cost (M x Rm) .80 x .0839 0671
Equity Yield [(1-M) x Ye] .20 x .10 + .0200
Equity Build-up (M x P x 1/5n) .80 x .1321 x .0627 - .0066
Appreciation/Depreciation (DELTAo x 1/5n) | .50 x 0627 - 0314
Overall Capitalization Rate (Ro) 0491
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COMPUTING CAPITALIZATION RATE

Akerson Modified Band of Investment Method

AAAAAKXAAAAKAAEAAAAKAAKAA AKX XK AXX AKX X AKAkKhkkhkkkkkhkkkkkxkk ik

Basic Projections:

Ro Unknown Overall Capitalization Rate.

M 75% Percentage of the transaction to be financed (loan to value
ratio).

1-M 25% Percentage of the transaction in equity.

Rm 1253 Mortgage constant (9.5 % interest - 15 years amortization
period).

Ye 12% Equity yield rate.

N 10 years Projected holding period.

P .5028 Percentage of mortgage reduction during holding period.

1/5n 0570 - | Sinking fund factor.

DELTAo 25% Anticipated appreciation during holding period

Akerson Formula:

Mortgage Cost (M x Rm) .75 x°.1253 0940
Equity Yield [(1-M) x Ye] 25x .12 + 0300
Equity Build-up (M x P x 1/Sn) .75 x 5028 x .0570 - .0215
Appreciation/Depreciation (DELTAo x 1/5n) | .25 x .0570 - 0143
Overall Capitalization Rate (Ro) g | .0882

9.00%
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COMPUTING CAPITALIZATION RATE

Akerson Modified Band of Investment Method

Basic Prgjections:

Ro Unknown Overall Capitalization Rate.
M 75% Percentage of the transaction to be financed (loan to value
ratio).

1-M 25% Percentage of the transaction in equity.

Rm 1253 Mortgage constant (9.5 % interest - 15 years amortization
. period). M

Ye 12% Equity yield rate.

N 10 years Projected holding period.

P .5028 Percentage of mortgage reduction during holding period.

1/5n 0570 Sinking fund factor.

DELT Ao 25% Anfticipated appreciation during holding period

Akerson Formula:

Mortgage Cost (M x Rm) .75 x 1253 .0940
Equity Yield [(1-M) x Ye] 25x .12 + 0300
Equity Build-up (M x P x 1/5n) .75 x 5028 x .0570 - .0215
| Appreciation/Depreciation (DELTAo x 1/5n) | .25 x 0570 - .0143
%verall Capitalization Rate (Ro) .0882
9.00%

ol



- ELDRED P. CARHART

STATE CERTIFIED 6ENERAL APPRAISER NEW YORK, CONNECTICUT., PENNsyLPAMA
COMMERCIAL AND RESIDENTIAL APPRAISAL SERVICES 66 BALMVILLE ROAD, NEWBURGH, NEW YORK 12550

. ) TEL (845) 561 - 0570
email: ecarhart@hvc.rr.com : FAX (845) 565 - 7004

IN MY OPINION:

There would be no detriment to health, safety and welfare of the neighborhood or
community if the variance is granted.

There would be no undesirable change will be produced in the character of the
neighborhood or detriment to nearby properties will be created by granting the
variance.

There would be no loss of value to the neighboring pr'oper"ries“will be produced.

The difficulty to the owner is not self-created, since this is unimproved land,
available for improvement.

According to the Fire Chief, there is no parking allowed on either side of Walsh's
~ Road.


mailto:ecarhart@hvc.rr.com

Re- (hewen - (4-7-19 * 20,

PROXY AFFIDAVIT

SUBMISSION OF APPLICATION FOR VARIANCE #O2-R7
ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

TOWN OF NEW WINDSOR

STATE OF NEW YORK)
: - S88.:
COUNTY OF ORANGE )

- BERTHA TRAVER , deposes and says:
I am the OWNER of a certain parcel of land within the TOWN OF NEW
WINDSOR desxgnated as tax map SECTION 14 BLOCK 7
. LOT 19 & 20 ‘I HEREBY AUTHORIZE JOHN .J. LEASE, TIT '
~ of _NORTH PI.ANK ROAD DEVELOPMENT COMPANY, [jc(company name) to make an
appchatlon before the ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS as described in
the within application.

Dated: Juneh® " 2002 .

Maﬂ_Z/c«oM_

- (Signature of Owner)
BERTHA TRAVER

Sworn to before me this

!Z%day of June , YR 2002

HKousRee 7. éW

Notary Public

: 1 ' Qualified
(ZBA DIS‘K#" -0 670895 .PXY) . Comimiesion é;lymuy ¥ I 3

~



- PUBLIC NOTICE OF HEARING
ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

TOWN OF NEW WINDSOR

\

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that the Zoning Board of Appeals of the TOWN
.OF NEW WINDSOR, New York, will hold a Public Hearing pursuant to Section
48-34A of the Zoning Local Law on the following Proposition:

Appeal No. 02-27

Recuest of North Plank Development, LLC

for a VARIANCE of the Zoning Local Law to Permit:

the construction of a single family dwelling in an "NG" Zone being
& Use Variance of Section 48-8 of Article I1I, and associated Area
Variances of Sections 48-9 ang 48~12 of Article IV of the New

Windsor Zoning Ordinance’ .

for property situated as follows:

North side of Walsh Road, 300 feet east of Spring Street

known and designated as tax map Section __14 ,Blk. 7 __ Lot 19 & 20

PUBLIC HEARING will toke place on the _24tn dayof _mme
2002 &t the New Windsor Town Hall, 555 Union Avenue, New Windsor,
New York beginning at 7:30 o’dock P.M.

Lawrence Torley
Chairman

" Post-It* Fax Nota 7671  |Dete pages™
To M""v From 6 549 et
Co /Dept. - Co. ) .
Prone § Fhone #
. [Fax# i Fax §
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May 13, 2002 2

PRELIMINARY MEETINGS:
NORTH PLANK DEVELOPMENT

Daniel Bloom, Esg. and Mr. Gregory Shaw appeared before
the board for this proposal.

MR. TORLEY: Request for use and possible area
variances for proposed single-family dwelling on Walsh
Road in NC Zone.

MR. SHAW: Good evening. For the record, my name is
Greg Shaw from Shaw Engineering and with me tonight is
Dan Bloom, who is the attorney for the project and John
Lease, III who was the applicant which is North Plank
Development Corporation. We’re here before you tonight
for a petition for a use variance in addition to
possibly other area variances which we’ll get into in a
second. The parcel that’s under review tonight is on
Walsh Road opposite of the cemetary, maybe about 600
feet from Route 9W and it abuts a residential house on
the westerly side and on the easterly side also to the
rear of it are lands of a commercial nature. The
property is in an NC zone. My client originally came
to me and told me that he’s under contract to purchase
it and wanted me to come up with some appropriate use
on this lot. I told him it was rather small, 50 feet
by 75 feet at its narrowest dimension. When I sat down
and looked through the permitted use in the NC zone, I
could not come up with anything that was appropriate
for that lot or for that neighborhood. Something as
very simple as a garage, I looked into that, and again,
it just would not fit. 1In discussion as to what truly
.would work on that site was a residence, was a house,
that immediate part of Walsh Road is not a commercial
strip, yes, when you get down to the corner, you get
the Reis Insurance Agency, but for the most part, it’s
a rural residential street. As I said, with the
cemetary across the street from it and with that, we
discussed probably the best use of that property was
that of just of a single family house. Similar to
what’s next door to it, possibly 20 feet away.
Unfortunately, a residence is not permitted in an NC
zone, therefore, we’re here tonight to discuss the
possibility of a use variance to allow a residence in
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an NC zone. If you will notice on the sketch I
incorporated a zoning schedule and I laid out the bulk
requirements for both the NC zone and the R-4 zone. I

‘had to pick a residential zone, I wasn’t sure what 2zone
would be appropriate because the bulk requirements vary
from zone to zone. So when he submitted it to the
"building inspector for a rejection to allow me to come
before the board, he noted that yes, we need a use
variance and also other area variances that the board
felt were appropriate for this piece of property. So
that’s why we’re here tonight to discuss the use
variance and also whatever other area variances would
be appropriate to allow the construction of a 30 by 30
foot single family dwelling on this 1lot.

MR. TORLEY: You are I’m sure aware of the regquirements
for a use variance, Greg?

MR. SHAW: Yes, that’s why we have Mr. Bloom with us
tonight.

MR. TORLEY: You have several problems with that, first
off, how long has the present owner had the property?

MR. SHAW: I don’t know the answer to that. Yes, maybe
Mr. Lease does?

MR. LEASE: About 20 years.

MR. TORLEY: You’d have to show that he, when he
purchased the property, the zoning would have permitted
him to do, to put this house on there. Otherwise, I
would consider this to be coming under a self-created
hardship. If you couldn’t put a house up there 20
years ago, it’s self-created. Second, this Walsh Road
area is a very strangely populated or developed area
with mixed uses, but this piece of property then begins
to fail the unique requirement cause there are other
small pieces of property that are either commercial,
residential or commercial mixed in. So the question
you have to face is defend uniqueness. The reasonable
return statute you have to defend this, maybe this
piece of property is just too small to do anything with
it, and the Section 4826-E non-conforming lot, if you
looked at that or the Town Board has decided in Section
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F or the minimum size that you can talk about in the
Section E is 5,000 square feet. You’re saying this
piece of property is 4,163 square feet?

MR. BLOOM: . Yes.

MR. TORLEY: Section F of that paragraph or block says
it is the finding of the Town Board that the
developnment of non-conforming lots not meeting the
involved criteria we’re just talking about lot size
here, a lot under 5,000 square feet is considered not
suitable for residential construction period. I don’t
know whether we have the authority to vary that part of
the code. To my mind, please feel free to discuss it
and you have the answer but you have a very high amount
of hurdles to get through for a piece of property that
just may not be buildable.

MR. BLOOM: If I may be heard on that, Mr. Chairman.
We are keenly aware of the burden and we realize it is
a substantial burden. However, when my client
approached the subject matter with Mr. Shaw and myself,
the basic original motivation well really wasn’t to
develop something that was going to necessarily
generate an income flow for my client, so much as to
try to select the construction for the lot which would
be most compatible with the neighborhood itself, so
that my client could derive a minimum income from it
while at same time not just be palatable to the
neighbors, but hopefully, and from his perspective he
believes actually upgrade the quality of life in the
neighborhood for the other residential owners. Now, I
realize that you directed our attention I think quite
properly at that section of the code which deals with
minimum lot, the minimum size lots available but the
minimum size lot developable under the code but I do
respectfully suggest. that my client, certainly the
present owner of the property would have a right, a
constitutional right not to have the property taken
without due process. And I would also respectfully
suggest that if we were to determine that this
particular piece of land must lay fallow and people
must pay taxes on it in perpetuity, so to speak, that
verges on a taking, so what we’re trying to do here is
establish some type of development, minimal though it
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may be on the lot which would be compatible with the
code in the spirit of the code and at the same time
enhance the quality of life for the neighbors.

MR. TORLEY: Gentlemen? Again, you have the right to a
public hearing and speaking to the audience in general,
you’re seeing now why we have preliminary meetings, so
the applicant can understand the kind of questions
we’re going to be asking him at a public hearing
because by law, everything we do has to be done at a
public hearing. We have these preliminary meetings
just so everybody is on the same page and the
applicants have a fair opportunity at a public hearing.
Now, these gentlemen are professionals and it’s not
really necessary for them, but many of you in the
audience this will be the only time in your life you
have to do this, so we, that’s why we hold preliminary
meetings and again, the guestions I have asked you are
things you have to defend at the public hearing. I'm
interested in the history of the property and at what
point if any single family residence could have been
legally placed on this property, given the size
constraints of it. Gentlemen, any questions you have?

MR. REIS: Greg, did you say that it’s the current
size, shape, current location, everything being equal
that there’s nothing within the code that you could
build on this without requiring any variance?

MR. SHAW: Correct, what I said when we first examined
the parcel for the permitted uses in the NC zone, which
is what it is permitted for, we could not come up with
any use that we could put on the lot and comply with
the setbacks, okay, and the minimum lot areas, the bulk
requirements were quite stringent, even if I went to
the most simplest which would be a garage, just a
simple garage that would fit in the NC zone, I think is
inappropriate for that lot and for that neighborhood.
But again, it’s an NC zone and even a garage wouldn’t
work. And what seemed to make the most sense
independent of the zone and the use variance is that
it’s a residential area and there’s a house 20 feet,
the next door house is approximately, well, it’s less
than ten feet away from the property line and again,
that’s the house that you’re looking at. And we
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thought it would be most appropriate for our neighbors,
for that neighborhood in New Windsor would be to put a
residence on there, again understanding that it
requires a use variance which as the Chairman mentioned
is tough to get. But again, we feel that is the best
use of the property. : )

MR. TORLEY: And you‘’d be prepared to show at the
public hearing the standard that now dollars and cents
for each and every permitted use in a NC zone that
could not return a reasonable, make a reasonable return
cause area variances are much lower hurdles obviously
~than use variances so you’ll be prepared to do that?

MR. SHAW: Yes.

MR. TORLEY: Gentlemen?

MR. REIS: Accept a motion?
MR. TORLEY: Yes.

MR. REIS: Make a motion that we set up North Plank
Development. ' '

MR. KANE: Do you want to, we handled the part whether
that’/s a use or not, do you want to touch on the area
variances they may need at the public hearing or one
step at a time?

MR. TORLEY: At a course I was recently at, they had a

suggestion as to how you handle the area variances that
fall in after you do a use variance which we have had,

what do you use and their suggestion was you write the

variances to fit the building, you just say that’s what
it is.

MR. KANE: Just wanted to cover that bése.

MR. TORLEY: Don’t try to make a variance because it
doesn’t fit everything.

MR. BABCOCK: ' As they are in the zone.

MR. TORLEY: For what they want to do. .
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MR. BABCOCK: The zone or the building?

MR. TORLEY: The problem is that that residential zone
in every use is different uses. Simply state that we
grant them a use variance with these setbacks and side
yards.

MR. BABCOCK: Okay, so you don’t need any numbers, if
you grant this use variance, you grant it based on this.
application and this survey?

MR. TORLEY: If that should happen.

MR. KANE: So what we’ll definitely need is definite
numbers on side yard, front yard.

MR. BABCOCK: They’re on there.

MR. REIS: All tho e things being already established,
I make the motion that we set up North Plank
Development for the requested area variances and use
variance for Walsh Road property.

MR. MC DONALD: Second it.

ROLL CALL

MR. REIS AYE
MR. KANE AYE
MR. RIVERA AYE
MR. MC DONALD AYE
MR. TORLEY AYE

(Whereupon, Mr. Krieger entered the room.)
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9-¥66.1
Masud Naraghi
C/o Torr International \/

12 Columbus Street /
New Windsor, NY 12553

9-1-67

Brewster & Geraldine Paffendorf
1 Quassaick Avenue X
- New Windsor, NY 12553

13-5-13.1 & 14-7-1

Richard & Linda Ostner }(
66 Union Avenue

New Windsor, NY 12553

13-5-15
Michael & Donna Collins X

- 6 Cedar Avenue

New Windsor, NY 12553

13-5-16

Bridge Road Realty Corp.

218 15™ Street X
West Babylon, LI 11704

13-5-40, 13-8-6, 14-1-20 & 14-7-24
Charles Rumsey Jr.

C/o Mira Ellen Blythe

P.O.Box 111

Wallkill, NY 12589

13-5-43 & 13-5-44
Nancy Blinn McCann
1050 Starkey Road #304
Largo, FL 33771

13-5-45

Town Quassaick Fire

275 Walsh Avenue Y
New Windsor, NY 12553

13-8-2 & 13-8-3

Olga Mendoza ?(
92 Beacon Street
Newburgh, NY 12550

13-8-7

Daniel & Helene Kerin
16 Cedar Avenue

New Windsor, NY 12553

14-1-1

Thomas & Donna Curtin

20 Hunter Road
Washingtonville, NY 10992

14-1-2 , .
Roland Sr. & Marie Mitchel

27 Columbus Street

New Windsor, NY 12553

14-1-3

Jorge & Isabel Jimenez
25 Columbus Street :
New Windsor, NY 1255

14-14

Claudia Torraco

23 Columbus Street %
New Windsor, NY 12553 °

14-1-5
Claudia Torraco
21 Columbus Street

) New Windsor, NY 125

14-1-6 .
Frank Francan

19 Columbus Street S{
New Windsor, NY 1255

14-1-10.11

Frank & Jill Francan

13 Columbus Street

New Windsor, NY 12553

14-1-12 & 14-1-13 & 14-1-23
Frank Francan
7 Columbus Street

New Windsor, NY 12553

14-1-15

186 Caesar Lane
New Windsor, NY 12553

Alfred & Margaret Palumbo X

14-.1-16.2 & 14-1-18 & 14-1-19
Victor Bosacky
15 Ledyard Street

-New Windsor, NY 12553

14-1-17

Roberto & Vicenta Arocho "\,
5 Ledyard Street ) )‘
New Windsor, NY 12553

14-1-21

Yecica Sanchez

Bayron Cruz

27 Ledyard Street

New Windsor, NY 12553

14-1-22 & 14-8-1
Solomon & Mario Crisostomo ><
33 Quassaick Avenue

New Windsor, NY 12553

14-1-24

Edward Reeves

19 Quassaick Avenue 2<
New Windsor, NY 1255

14-6-1

Cemetary

St. Patricks Church >(
55 Grand Street
Newburgh, NY 12550

14-7-2 & 14-7-3 >(
Richard Ostner

82 Bethlehem Road

New Windsor, NY 12553

14-7-5

Toni Ann Catalano ;
P.O.Box 4139 ><
New Windsor, NY 12553

14-7-8

Jeffrey & Jeanne Stent

34 Quassaick Avenue >(
New Windsor, NY 12553

14-7-9
David Cleeves >(
8 Bridge Street

Comwall, NY 12518

147-12 ><

Patrick Bianco
324 Collabar Road
Montgomery, NY 12549
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13-7-13

Hermino & Zelandia Maldonado . .
7245 Fullerton Court %
New Port Richey, FL. 34655

14-7-14 .

Michael Jacobson -
16 Paulding Avenue X
Cold Springs, NY 10516

14-7-15

52 Quassaick Avenue, Inc.
c/o Somporn Toombs

32 Ellis Avenue
Newburgh, NY 12550

14-7-16

Dominick & Dona Pisano

182 North Plank Road \(
Newburgh, NY 12550

14-7-17

Frank H. Reis Realty Corp.
79 N. Front Street "y
Kingston, NY 12401

14-7-21

Margaret Bulson

Kenneth Crone

289 Walsh Avenue

New Windsor, NY 12553

14-7-22

Jose & Victoriana Camacho

287 Walsh Avenue y
New Windsor, NY 12553

14-7-23 & 14-7-26 )
Ferdinand Ritz %
283 Walsh Avenue

New Windsor, NY 12553

14-7-25

Harold & Shirley Jones

9 Cedar Avenue )
New Windsor, NY 12553

14-7-27 )

Joseph Jr. & Cecelia Piqueras

18 Spring Rock Road >/
New Windsor, NY 12553

14-8-3
Mary Ann Weber
C/o Ann Ferguson AKA Ann Szloboda

14 Ledyard Street
New Windsor, NY 12553 ><

14-8-4 _
Gloria Hryncewich

53 Brane Avenue >(
Hawthorne, NJ 07506

14-8-5 2
Humberto & Celsa Fernandez S/
15 Plympton Street

New Windsor, NY 12553

14-8-6

Natashia & Lenora Grable
313 Walsh Avenue

New Windsor, NY 12553

14-8-7

Saffioti Brothers, Inc.

61 Quassaick Avenue
New Windsor, NY 12553

14-8-8 & 14-8-9

Mario & Ezenia Espana
P.O. Box 4259

New Windsor, NY 12553

14-8-10 & 14-8-11

Stella Orzechowski
Lorraine Slacin

61 Blanche Avenue

New Windsor, NY 12553

14-8-12

EKJ Realty LLC
45 Quassaick Avenue X

New Windsor, NY 1255
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